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 May flowers are blooming and so is this congregati on 
in the community.   The different session committee s and 
the Deacons are constantly putting our name in the spot-
light in Milford.  From the Palm Sunday processiona l to the 
Animal Blessing, the Sandy Cleanup along the D & R canal, 
to a community Mother's Day Breakfast, and a Commun ity Father's Day 
breakfast.  There are so many things that we are pr oviding the community, 
for the community well being not our own. 

 As a faith community, we are constantly trying to find new ways to 
connect with all the areas around us but in doing t hat we need your help.  
We need helping hands, donations, and prayers.  On the first Sunday of eve-
ry month, we collect the Two Cents a Meal which pro vides funding for our 
community food pantries, but more important than th at, we collect non-
perishable foods as well.  Marguerite and Ed York h ave spearheaded that 
program for our congregation and it is nothing shor t of awesome.    We have 
an anonymous family that donates bags of food every  two weeks and a local 
business, US Healthcare Supply LLC, whose employees  donate can goods.  It 
is wonderful to see community-helping community dur ing difficult times. 

 So how can you help, you may be asking yourself, w ell by just praying 
is a start and volunteering even just a small porti on of your spare time is an-
other.  On May 17th and 18th, we will be holding ou r semi-annual rummage 
sale.  We will need stuff to sell, hands to sort, a nd people to help clean up af-
terwards.  We need drivers to deliver anything that  has not been sold to our 
local thrift shop for others to browse.   On July 2 9th thru August 2nd we will 
be hosting our joint VBS with Frenchtown Presbyteri an Church. Again, we 
need hands, donations and prayers that we fulfill t he hopes and dreams of all 
the children that will attend as they learn more an d more about how much 
God loves them and how they can share that love wit h others. 

 As a faith community that has received so much ove r the years there 
is much expected in return and we are trying to do our part but we need you 
too.  If you want to find ways to participate in an y of our community based 
offerings please contact the church at 908-995-2481 . 

 

Peace, 

Pastor Linda 
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Prayers and Thinking of 
YOU... 

A sense of belonging for all our 
Shut-Ins; 

Prayers to all those left unspoken 
and weighing heavy on our hearts. 

 

Please let our office know if you would 
like to add 

 someone to our prayer list. 

  Like us on Facebook 

 go to our website—
www.milfordpresbyterian.org  

 

Working for God on earth doesn't pay much......but His retirement plan is out of this world!  

Youth Bake Sale to Support This Year’s VBS 

After worship on Sunday, June 9, the youth of the P COM will host an 
Ultimate Bake Sale  in the Fellowship Hall. All proceeds will be used 
to buy materials needed to make this year’s Vacatio n Bible School a 
really special occasion. Please stop by our table a nd reward your sweet 
tooth with something delicious. 

(Youth, please bring your baked items to the church  kitchen by 10 AM 
on June 9. Then come to the Fellowship Hall after w orship to help sell 
them. For more information, contact Marguerite York  at 908-996-3433 
or mkyork@embarqmail.com.) 

Did you recognize anyone in last month’s 
newsletter?  Here’s the key - 
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T HE MESSENGER 

 

Our Mission 
 

Our response to God’s call  

for us to show and share  

the presence of Christ in  

the world is our mission to: 

 

Nurture —helping people  

to see God working in  

their lives,  

enabling them  

to respond  

to God’s call  

for wholeness. 

 

Encourage —supporting  

one another in  

our faith walk,  

together experiencing  

Christ on a deeper  

personal level. 

 

Celebrate —Inspired  

by the Holy Spirit  

to learn, work, and play  

together in our faith,  

sharing our joy  

with the world. 

 

U PCOMING  IN  2013 
 

 
5/12  - Mother’s Day Breakfast 

5/17  - 5/18  Rummage Sale 
5/19  - Kick Ball Game 

Invite your friend to Church Day 
 

6/9  - Youth Bake Sale 
6/16  - Father’s Day Breakfast 

 
7/6 - Somerset Patriots 

 
7/6  - Mission Trip 

7/29  - 8/2  VBS 
  

9/15  - Service in the Park 
9/28  - Pancake Breakfast 

 
10/7  - Golf Outing 

10/11-12  - Lifetouch Pictures 
10/15 -  Miller Keystone Blood Mobile 

 
10/20  - Corn Maze 

10/27  - Joint Session/Deacon Mtg. 
 

*Fall Rummage Sale 
 

11/1—18 Food collection for Thanksgiving baskets 
11/2  - Roast Beef Dinner 

 
12/8  - Vesper Service 

12/13  - Chili Cook Off—During Christmas in Milford  
12/15  - Cantata 

12/22  - Children’s Christmas Pageant 
12/24  - Christmas Eve  Candlelight Service 

 
2/1/2014  - Home Grown Breakfast 

 
 *Check the Friday emails, Sunday bulletins and  
    future newsletters for the dates of these events. 



Thank You to Our Volunteers 

Barbara Hovey  

John Keller  

Ruth Schiable  

Linda Kuhl 

 for cleaning the church every week! 
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Celebrating Earth Day 2013 
 

Since Earth Day was established in 1970, hundreds o f thousands of citizens have worked on 
projects to make our environment safer and more ple asant. On Saturday, April 20, a team from 
the Presbyterian Church of Milford took rakes, clip pers, and bow saws into the northwestern 
end of the Delaware & Raritan Canal State Park and got to work on the many downed branches 
and trees left by Super Storm Sandy. The cool, sunn y day made for excellent working 
conditions.  

After several hours of hard work and many pleasant conversations with the bikers, hikers, and 
dog walkers who use the park, hundreds of feet of p ath were raked, trimmed, and made more 
accessible. The team celebrated their efforts with a pot luck lunch at the York's’ house at the 
edge of the park. Team members pictured from left:  Danny, Deb, Jody, Carsten, Pauline, Ed, 
Marguerite and Cliff. Not pictured:  Kathy , Brett and Heath . 

Thank You to Our Volunteers 

Heath Trainor 

Tommy Schlittler 

For mowing the grass and weed 
whipping 
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Jamie Geissler 10 
Kristin Bonham 13 
Amelia Kroth 15 
Bob Latham 16 
Pauline Thompson 16 
Ed York 19 
Herb Sloyer 20 
Ed Coss 21 
  
  
  

It’s time to celebrate!!! 
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Recycle  

your ink cartridges right here 
at church!  It’s an easy fund 
raiser.  We turn them in at 

Staples, and We get money.  
Doesn’t get any easier than 
that!!!  The recycle box is in 

the Narthex.  If you have 
questions, please see Linda 

Kuhl. 

Thank You 
 

The April 14th Blood Drive 
was a huge success!   

* More People showed up than 
were anticipated.  

* There were more pints of usable 
blood . 

* PCOM far exceeded the goals 
set for our church. 
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RECALL NOTICE 
 

The Maker of all human beings (GOD) is recalling all units manufactured, regardless of make or 
 year, due to a serious defect in the primary and central component of the heart.  This is due to a  
malfunction in the original prototype units code named Adam and Eve, resulting in the reproduction 
 of the same defect in all subsequent units. This defect has been identified as "Subsequential  
Internal Non-morality," more commonly known as S.I.N., as it is primarily expressed. 

 
Some of the symptoms include: 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The Manufacturer, who is neither liable nor at fault for this defect, is providing factory-authorized  
repair and service free of charge to correct this defect.  The Repair Technician, JESUS, has most  
generously offered to bear the entire burden of the staggering cost of these repairs. There is no  
additional fee required. 
 

The number to call for repair in all areas is: 1-800-P-R-A-Y-E-R S 
 

Once connected, please upload your burden of SIN through the REPENTANCE procedure. 
Next, download ATONEMENT from the Repair Technician, Jesus , into the heart component. 
No matter how big or small the SIN defect is, Jesus  will replace it with: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Please see the operating manual, the B.I.B.L.E.  (BEST Instructions Before Leaving Earth) for further 
details on the use of these fixes. 
 

WARNING:  Continuing to operate the human being unit without correction voids any manufacturer 
warranties, exposing the unit to dangers and problems too numerous to list, and will result in the 
human unit being permanently impounded. For free emergency service, call on Jesus . 
 

DANGER:  The human being units not responding to this recall action will have to be scrapped in the 
furnace. The SIN defect will not be permitted to enter Heaven so as to prevent contamination of that 
facility. Thank you for your attention! 
 
GOD 
 
P.S. Please assist where possible by notifying others of this important recall notice, and you may 
contact the Father any time by 'Knee mail'! 
 
 

1.  Loss of direction 
2.  Foul vocal emissions 
3.  Amnesia of origin 
4.  Lack of peace and joy 
5.  Selfish or violent behavior 

6. Goodness 
7. Faithfulness 
8. Gentleness 
9. Self control 

1. Love 
2. Joy 
3. Peace 
4. Patience 
5. Kindness 

6.  Depression or confusion 
7.  Fearfulness 
8.  Idolatry 
9.  Rebellion 
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* Bellini 

* Horvath 

* York 

* Kuhl 

* Donaldson 



Pictured above:  Marguerite sorting and weighing th e food collected on April 7,  2013 

The Palm Sunday Processional 
Many boys and girls, parents and pastors paraded do wn Bridge Street reenacting 
Jesus’s journey into Jerusalem the week before His death.  Palm Sunday marks 

the beginning of Holy Week which concludes on Easte r Sunday.   The Milford 
Churches, United Church of Christ, Presbyterian Chu rch of Milford and St. 

Edwards, all participated in the Palm Sunday Proces sion.   

What a terrific sense of community! 

Mission at Work 

Thank you for your generous donations of food on Ap ril 7 th. Together, our 
congregation and friends at Oxford Diabetic Supply and U.S. Healthcare Supply 
contributed 140 items, weighing 213 pounds, a remar kable testimony to your 
concern for our community. 

Members from three churches participated in 
the community processional. 

Georgia, being supported by her dad, John 
Tynan.  
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 Kingdom Rock VBS  July 29 th- August 2 nd, 2013   Milford Presbyterian Church  
 
This summer, let’s give kids the royal treatment at Kingdom Rock. Be a part of vacation Bible 
school at Milford Presbyterian Church during July 29th-August 2nd. It’s our goal to reach over 
100 kids with this program. That’s over 100 kids who will grow in their relationship with God! 

We’re praying this awesome VBS program will touch children’s hearts and lives with God’s 
love. Help kids in our community discover that 

·  God’s love helps us…stand strong! 
·  Friends and family help us…stand strong!   
·  Prayer helps us…stand strong! 
·  Trusting God helps us…stand strong! 
·  The Bible helps us…stand strong! 

As we plan and prepare for Kingdom Rock, we invite you to return for another fun filled VBS!  
Last year you joined our VBS held at Frenchtown Presbyterian Church!  We are enclosing a 
registration form for your child/children to join us for Kingdom Rock! 

Who: Preschool (age 3) to 5th Grade   
When: July 29th-Aug. 2nd 
Time: 9:00-12:00 
Join us at 11:45 on Friday August 2nd, to enjoy all that the children have learned! 
Where: Milford Presbyterian Church, 70 Bridge Street, Milford, NJ 08848 
908-995-2481 
 
Students in grade 6 and higher are welcome as volunteers, please contact me for a  
volunteer application! Parents are also welcome as volunteers! 
 
Registration begins March 15, 2013. Please return registration to Milford Presbyterian  
Church no later then June 15th. 
 
Peace, 

Heather Stanley, Director VBS 2013 
heathersloyer@hotmail.com 



Welcome All of God’s Children! 
 

Welcome all of God’s children! 
Welcome all of God’s creation! 

Welcome men and women, boys and girls, dogs and cat s, all of God’s blessed gifts. 
 
So began the service of the Blessing of the Animals , which was led by Pastor 
Linda and her friend and mentor, The Rev. Dr. Patri cia (Patty) Epprecht, on 
April 6. In response, dogs barked and howled and ca ts listened in dignified 
silence. The liturgy, which included readings from the Bible and Samuel 
Taylor Coleridge, celebrated the wonder of God’s cr eation and our responsi-
bilities as owners to love and provide for the pets  entrusted to us. After the 
readings, each pet was blessed individually and eve n the most excitable of 
the dogs seemed to become calmer and to understand 
that their lives were being celebrated. After that,  it 
was time for dogs to snack on peanut butter sandwic h 

cookies and other treats provided by Michelle Ridge  of The Purrfect Pet 
and for cats to bat jingle balls around while owner s snacked on dog-
shaped cookies and other human treats. Linda Castag na of The Chest-
nut Hill on the Delaware and Terry Wright of The Hunterdon Democrat  
took dozens of photographs to commemorate this joyf ul event. 
 
But the blessing didn’t end in the Fellowship Hall.   While eating lunch at Sandy’s the folks at 
the next table overheard the conversation about the  morning’s events.  As they were leaving 
they mentioned they wished they could have brought their animals to the blessing, but they 
couldn’t get them to the church because they were t oo big.  They had horses!  Patty asked 
where they lived and suggested perhaps the pastor c ould make a house call!   After Pastor 
Linda’s afternoon commitment, she, Patty and Penny headed to the farm to bless the horses.   

T HE MESSENGER 



Uhm!   What’s for dessert? 

Our host, Marguerite, and her Labs! 

The Reverends and their pups! 



 



Coming out of Session . . . 
So you are asking yourself, What have the Elders be en up to?  Let us tell you! 

* The Presbyterian Church of Milford joined the Milfo rd Merchant’s Association—
Marguerite is our representative 

* As part of the Mission Committee’s mission and outr each, the committee moved to set up 
an account for “Change for Charlie” to allow PCOM t o be the administrator of the account 
and to receive and disburse funds in accordance wit h the mandate of the charity. 

* Officer’s Handbook has been revised to reflect 

* The revised responsibilities of all Elders 

* Employment policies and performance evaluations 

* Employee and volunteer job descriptions 

* Church office is now ready to staff the part time b ookkeeper position 

* Payroll will be done by SurePayroll 

* Community breakfasts will be held for Mother’s Day and Father’s Day at no cost 

* Community pot luck supper on October 19, 2013 

* Bike Rally on June 30th 
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